






United States Department of the Interior 
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 

Washington, DC 20240 

FEB 2 2 2024 

The Honorable Anthony Reider 
President, Flandreau Santee Sioux Tribe 
P.O. Box 283 
Flandreau, South Dakota 57028 

Dear President Reider: 

On January 3, 2024, the Regional Director, Great. Plains Region forwarded to the Office of 
Indian Gaming for review and approval the Flandreau Santee Sioux Tribe's amended Revenue 
Allocation Plan (RAP). 

The Department of the Interior (Department) has completed its review of the RAP as adopted by 
Tribal Council Resolution No. 2023-98, dated November 20, 2023. The RAP increases the 
percentage allocated for per capita payments and eliminates the allocation for a community 
assistance fund. In addition, the RAP makes several technical changes to existing provisions, 
including those relating to residency requirements, general welfare, tribal elders' eligibility, 
changes to the distribution schedule from the minor's trust fund account, and a new Membership 
Services Office to administer the RAP. 

I conclude that the RAP complies with the Indian Gaming Regulatory Act, 25 U.S.C. § 2701 et 
seq. (IGRA) and the Department's implementing regulations.1  Accordingly, pursuant to my 
delegated authority and Section 11 of IGRA, the RAP is approved. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Mr. Troy Woodward, Senior 
Policy Advisor, Office of Indian Gaming, at (202) 374-1064. 

Sincerely, 

Bryan Newland 
Assistant Secretary — Indian Affairs 

1 25 C.F.R. §290 
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